From: Robert Nechal

To: *CI-StPaul LH-Licensing

Subject: License number: 20110002908

Date: Thursday, September 30, 2021 8:11:46 PM
Greetings.

My name is Robert Nechal. My spouse and I have lived at 2169 Selby Ave. for 47 years. We
have carefully read and reflected on the request for expansion of the sites for the license
named above. Listed below are our comments and objections to parts of the request.

e Overall, we are OK with the request. Our objections concern two sites because of their
impact on the adjacent neighborhood.

1. We oppose any alcohol being offered on the North Athletic Field (Map-A17).
Two sides of the field adjoin neighborhood housing with no means for the
containment of noise. The field is visible from the neighbors homes. Allowing
alcohol being sold and/or served in this area would be a serious impingement on
the neighbors. Any of us would be equally concerned if one of our neighbors did
anything like this.

2. We do not oppose per se alcohol being served on the Palmer Athletic Field ( Map-
A25). The field is recessed and essentially not visible from neighborhood homes.
Three sides of the field are surrounded by UST structures. The 4th side is open to
neighbors on Selby Avenue. Because sound travels considerable distances in the
night and we have a neighborhood noise ordinance, we are insisting the UST
honor the ordinance and stop serving alcohol at 9:30 pm and close down activity
at 10 pm. If this adjustment is made we can support UST's request for the
expansion of the license.

Respectfully submitted,
Robert Nechal
651-357-7140
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